

COUNCIL MEETING HIGHLIGHTS

September 13, 2019

Registration History on Public Register

In March 2019, CRPO Council approved for 60-day public consultation a proposed by-law change that would publish a registrant's registration history on the public register. Upon further review of the public consultation results by staff and Executive, Council was presented with an alternate approach. The approach would involve keeping the registration history regarding non-payment of fees on the public register for a period of twelve months. After this period has passed and the registrant has remained in good standing, the registrant could file a request with CRPO to remove the past suspension notation from the public register.

Further details on the proposed changes and the opportunity to provide feedback will be posted to the website and communicated with registrants in the coming days.

Tariff Rate Increase

Council approved the tariff rate increase for discipline hearings, to \$6,827 per hearing day, effective immediately. For detailed information on how this rate is calculated, please refer to the briefing note that was presented to Council here.

Annual Report

Council was presented with the final version of the CRPO annual report 2018-2019. As required under the *Regulated Health Professions Act*, the annual report will be submitted to the Minister of Health. Click here to view the report.

District 7 (Central) by-election

Council directed the Registrar to hold a by-election to fill a vacancy in District 7 (Central). Those seeking nomination are encouraged to complete the <u>Candidate Nomination Package</u> and submit the completed package by October 17 to elections@crpo.ca

District 2 (North) vacancy

In accordance with CRPO by-laws, Council directed the Registrar to fill a current vacancy in District 2 (North) by presenting options for appointing a registrant who meets the eligibility criteria.

Election of Officers

The election of Executive Officers was conducted in accordance with the CRPO by-laws. The results were as follows:

Shelley Briscoe-Dimock, RP	President
Kenneth Lomp, RP	Vice-President
Andrew Benedetto, RP	Member at Large (Professional)
Gary Cockman	Member at Large (Public)
Sheldon Kawarsky	Member at Large (Public)

The Vice-President was elected by Council. The President and three Member at Large positions were acclaimed. Congratulations to all on their elections to the Executive Committee.